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Ronald Rockmore,  

former long-time member of 

Neve Shalom. 

IN MEMORIAM  

Dear friends, 

 

One of the events my family looks forward to in the 
summer is attending  baseball games.   Most often we 
catch a Chicago Cub game at Wrigley field and a Red 
Sox game against the Yankees.  We are expanding our 
reach and this summer we will go to a Mets game as 
well.  The official anthem to North American baseball 
is, of course, the song “Take Me Out to the Ballgame.” 
But did you know that the music was written by a    
Jewish mid-Westerner? 

 

Albert Gumbinsky was born in Indianapolis. His older 
brother, Harry took his mother's maiden name Tilzer, and to be even classier,    
added the German nobility title, calling himself Harry Von Tilzer. The other three 
brothers soon followed Harry's lead, and changed their names to Von Tilzer. Harry 
became a publisher of sheet music. Albert Von Tilzer was a top song-writer,     
creating hundreds of melodies for many tin-pan alley lyricists, including the music 
for “Take Me Out to the Ballgame.” 
 It is not surprising that a Jew would be involved in creating the national     
anthem for the quintessential American pastime. Jews created much of the     
American Songbook. What is surprising is that Von Tilzer wrote the song without 
having ever attended a baseball game! He attended his first baseball game 20 
years after writing the song.  

 

 As we anticipate heading back to the beach or to the movies, or sharing a 
barbeque  with dear ones, let's take a moment to thank our incredibly talented 
Jewish brothers and sisters, who provide the songs and melodies that help create 
American culture . 
 
With warm wishes, 
Rabbi Elliot Schoenberg  
 

   
Rabbi Elliot Salo Schoenberg  

From the Bimah 
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T o continue Israel’s 75th Birthday      
celebration, the Jewish Choir of 

Central NJ,  Makhelat Hamercaz, will 
be presenting a gala concert at Neve 
Shalom. It will take place in our   
sanctuary on Wednesday, June 7 at 

7:30 pm. The program features the thirty voiced choir     directed 
by Cantor Anna West Ott and me. Our  accompanist is the amazing 
Dave Schlossberg and we will feature three outstanding singers as 
soloists: Cantors Ott and Mark Stanton of Anshe Emeth, and    
Benjamin T. Berman. 
 The varied repertoire will connect us with Israel and the   
pieces are either by Israeli composers or have texts about Israel. 
These will include classical, pop,  reggae, or liturgical, and covers 
many centuries and countries. Selections will include songs you 
know such as “Oseh Shalom” by Nurit Hirsch and “Havah Nagila,” 
but with interesting arrangements which raises the level of these 
songs. A moving prayer for Israel by Cantor Meir Finkelstein and a 
new setting of the text of “Hatikvah” are uplifting. Beautiful songs 
by Naomi Shemer, Gil Aldema, and other Israeli composers will be 

Hazzan’s Notes By Hazzan Sheldon Levin 

featured. A new setting of the Kaddish prayer by Danny Maseng 
will be performed. Matisyahu’s “One Day,” and some joyful      
selections such as “Hallelujah” from the Eurovision contest of 
1979 will be sung. 
 The choir has been invited to perform at this year’s North 
American Jewish Choral festival and this is an opportunity to hear 
them here in our synagogue. 
 You can purchase tickets in Neve Shalom’s office, from     
Hazzan Levin, or by mail at P.O. Box 1256, Highland Park, NJ 
08904. 
 Seniors are $15 per person, General Admission is $20 per 
seat. Friends ($36), Patrons ($50 per person), Benefactors ($180 
for 4), and Angels ($360 for 4)  options are also    available. There 
will be a delicious dessert reception following the program and we 
will be honoring the choir’s president, Roz Shaw, who will soon be 
leaving the community. Jewish Federation in the Heart of NJ,   
Middlesex County Council of the Arts, and Discover NJ, are    
sponsors of this program.  This is the 20th year of Mercaz    
bringing Jewish music to Central NJ and beyond and we invite you 
to be with us in   person (or on Zoom) for this very special event. 

Celebrating Israel  at 75 in Song 

From the President By Harold S. Geller 

I t has been my honor to serve as President of Neve Shalom.  In 
my 17 months as your President, I have supported the launch of 

The Metuchen Preschool at Neve Shalom, been persistent in      
encouraging concrete proposals for the disposition of our building 
and property and partnered with Rabbi Schoenberg. I hope that we 
have made Neve Shalom a better place than when we started, both 
for the community, and a permanent rabbi. 
 I know this is a challenging time for the community, through 
the resignation of my predecessor, an interim rabbi, the ongoing 
search for a permanent rabbi, and the conversations about our 
building and property. Let’s not forget that I gave my High Holiday 
address from a knee scooter, after fracturing my foot in a freak 
accident! 
 Statistics are showing that religious institutions in general are 
demographically challenged, and we are no exception, the “nones”, 
those who say their religion is “nothing in particular,” are the     
fastest growing religious affiliation.  The good news is that the 
leadership of Neve Shalom have been responsible stewards of our 
budgets, and we have ample cash reserves.  This cannot be an  
excuse for ignoring our demographic and institutional realities, 
however it does give us breathing room to explore what           
sustainability looks like for Neve Shalom. 
 As I turn over leadership to my friend Stuart Shlossman, I know 
the institution will be in good hands. Stuart cares deeply about the 
synagogue and our spiritual mission. He will lead a collaborative 
and thoughtful effort to envision the future of Neve Shalom. 
 What would a message from me be, without a reference to a 
contemporary Jewish song.  The words of “Ayzehu Chacham” by 
Josh Nelson, (based on Pirkei Avot 4.1), have been in my head as I 
write this column (snap the QR code to hear the song): 
 
Do you hear, or do you listen? Do you look, or do you see? 
Can you feel a separation? Because of you? Because of me? 
There are truths in one another, There are troubles we have seen. 
There is hope in understanding, There is life in the space between. 

 

 אֵיזֶהוּ חָכָם, הַלּוֹמֵד מִכָל אָדָם
 
Ayzehu chacham? Halomeid, halomeid 
mikol  adam. 
(Who is wise? Those who learn from 
all people.) 
Are we caught up in beginnings? 
Speaking first and hearing last? 
With all the lessons we are learning, 
There's more to life than this broken past. 
 

Can you make your circle wider? Can you hear what's there inside 
her? 
Can you hear what's there beyond your door? 
Words that help you start to hear her. Words that make the    
message clearer 
Words of blessing that we all are here for. 

 

 May we all have the wisdom to listen to each other, and see 
what the realities of our community are, without looking back at 
the past ways of doing things, and be the welcoming and vital 
community that I know we can be! 
 I want to thank Rita Devlin for her constant support, Rabbi 
Schoenberg for his partnership, and leadership, and finally      
Robbie, Melanie and David for their patience with me as I did my 
best to balance synagogue, home and professional duties. 
 

With Love,  

Harold 
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A nother wonderful and 
productive school year 

has come to a close.  The   
memories, however,  will last a 
lifetime. 
    Our Mother’s Day Tea was 
lovely! We began with a special 
song the children sang to their 
mothers, as well as            
presenting them with a gift. All 
the moms (and a dad) began 
their special day by decorating 

challah covers with their yeladim/children. We heard 
from our Kita Yud/10th graders, who recently made a 
siyum/confirmation, where they revisited their feelings 
about what being Jewish means to them. 
It was a reminder that just a couple of 
years ago, they accepted upon         
themselves the responsibilities of       
becoming a bar mitzvah. 
 We also recognized five talmidim/
students ranging in age from six years old 
through ten years old, who came       
consistently to shul services. They each 
received a gift certificate for a free slice of 
pizza to Jerusalem Pizza in Highland Park! 
 You might be asking yourselves, 
“What    happens to all the tzedakah/
charity that is     collected over the year?” 
The Hebrew High could tell you since 
their class raised the most money this 
year—$80! They watched three different 
videos of organizations who help children in 
the U.S. and Israel in different ways: be it 
summer camp, medical aid, or food and   
belongings given through their school. They 
chose to donate to Yad Ezra V’Shulamit/A 
Hand to Ezra and Shulamit, in Israel.       
Together as a school, we raised $175, and a 
check will be sent to them for this full 
amount from the Religious School of Neve 
Shalom to help “our” children in Israel have 
continued nourishment, clothing, shoes, and 
school supplies. 
 Hakarot hatov/much appreciation to 
Rabbi Schoenberg for his continuous support 
and    encouragement, and to Melissa Boxer our VP of Education for lending an ear and 
always being there. Acharon, acharon chaviv/ the dearest for last, our teachers, who teach 
Judaism with a passion, and our eager talmidim/students for coming to learn Torah with 
enthusiasm and a love for Judaism. 
 I want to wish you all a happy and peaceful summer, and a big todah rabah/thank 
you very much for your support for our fantastic religious school! 

Religious School News By Miriam Dobin, Religious School Director 
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Community Kiddush Fund 

Friends Of Neve Shalom Nursery School Fund 

Gershon Robinson Music &  

Art/Turtletaub Music Library Fund 

Ner Tamid/General Fund 

Donation Acknowledgments 

Simon & Yvonne Hayat Adult Education Fund 

TORAH / HAFTARAH AND MEGILLAT ESTHER READERS  
T=Teen  JR=Junior  N=New Reader 

APRIL TORAH READERS 
Jake Bullock ................................ 4 
Andrea Colby .............................. 4 
Lawrence Dombrow .................. 1 
Eric Goldman .............................. 3 
Linda Gotlib ................................ 1 
Rosalie Green ............................. 7 
Bruce Greenberg ....................... 7 
Miriam Kafker ............................. 3 
Rena Kallman .............................. 3 
Karen Newman ........................... 2 
Aron Richman ............................. 39 
Mark Rosenfield ......................... 13 
Michele Rosenfield .................... 9 
Dan Rushefsky ........................... 1 
Ira Schlitt ..................................... 3 
Barbara Spack ............................ 1 
Alan Stern .................................... 3  

HAFTARAH READERS 
Aimee Braverman 
Bruce Greenberg 
Mark Rosenfield 
Michele Rosenfield 
Steve Schneider 
Barbara Spack 
Larry Wineberg 
 

SHIR HASHIRIM 
Rena Kallman 
 
 

 

Have a  

Great  

Summer! 
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HEBREW DATE ENGLISH DATE DECEASED’S NAME MOURNER 

Yahrzeit OBSERVANCES  

JUNE 2023— sivan / tammuz 5783  

http://www.neveshalom.net/calendar
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HEBREW DATE ENGLISH DATE DECEASED’S NAME MOURNER 

JUNE 2023— sivan / tammuz 5783 (CONTINUED) 

HEBREW DATE ENGLISH DATE DECEASED’S NAME MOURNER 

JULY 2023— tammuz / AV 5783 
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HEBREW DATE ENGLISH DATE DECEASED’S NAME MOURNER 

JULY 2023— tammuz / AV 5783 (CONTINUED) 
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HEBREW DATE ENGLISH DATE DECEASED’S NAME MOURNER 

august 2023— AV / elul 5783  
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august 2023— av / elul 5783 (CONTINUED) 

HEBREW DATE ENGLISH DATE DECEASED’S NAME MOURNER 

May God comfort you among all the mourners 
of Zion and Jerusalem. 
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TAMMUZ / AV 5783 

AV / ELUL 5783 
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If you would like to include the name of       
someone who is ill (including yourself) to be 

recited for a Mi Sheberach (prayer for healing) 
when the Torah is read, please e-mail the  

Hebrew (preferred) or English name of that  
individual to Steve Gross  

at stephang@optonline.net.  
 You may also contact the synagogue  office by 

phone with this information at 732-548-2238. 

 

Please remember Neve  Shalom with 
a gift in your will, trust, retirement  
account or life insurance policy. 

mailto:stephang@optonline.net


15 

 

 
Commercial Litigation, Collections and Bankruptcy 

Nationwide 

SAMUEL and JOY GRAFTON 

POPPER and GRAFTON  -  ATTORNEYS AT LAW 
 

 
 

225 West 34th Street  
Suite 1806 
New York, NY 10122-1600 

212-290-2630  

10 MAIN STREET 732-634-8500    
WOODBRIDGE, NJ 07095 732-634-1521 
800-729-0582 Fax:  732-750-0120 

MEMORIAL CENTER 

HAIMM MONUMENTS FOR 
ALL CEMETERIES 

GOLDSTEIN 

FUNERAL CHAPEL  INC. 

We value the dignity and the sanctity of the 
Jewish soul and we uphold and maintain 

reverence for the Jewish tradition. 
 

Exclusively Jewish Operated 
Conveniently Located 

Large Chapels 
 

Martin Goldstein, Mgr. 
N.J. Lic. 4025 

2015 Woodbridge Avenue, Edison 

732-777-0032 

Know someone who needs help? 

Don’t Keep It Under Your Hat! 

  
Know someone in need of help during an illness, after 

surgery, after the birth of a child, please contact the 
Mitzvah Mission. 

No Mission Is Impossible! 
tikkunolam@neveshalom.net 

732-858-1764 

mailto:tikkunolam@neveshalom.net
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SIVAN / TAMMUZ 5783 

Neve Shalom Jewish Community Center 
250 Grove Avenue 
Metuchen, NJ  08840 
732-548-2238 


